
 

Staplehurst School Newsletter  -
No.23- Spring Term 



News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

What a wonderful week this has been; on Wednesday our governors visited the school to see it in 

action. It was a brilliant morning and we received a lovely message from our Chair of Governors, 
Chris Roome: 

'Thanks so much for the warm welcome we received from you all today, as we governors made our 

first collective visit to the school for over three years. It is a great privilege to be a governor at 

Staplehurst and to be able to join you today and experience the very positive working and learning 

environment you have created, and are maintaining, was very special. The children were so 

welcoming too and all the governors really enjoyed their morning with you all and learnt a great 

deal.' 

   

OFSTED: Messages of Congratulations 

Thank you to all of the parents who have personally thanked myself and the team at pick up and 

drop off since our report was shared. We have also received many messages of congratulations from 

the  Local Authority: Matt Dunkley CBE Corporate Director Children, Young People and 

Education; Shellina Prendergast Cabinet Member for Education and Skills; Polly Sharman Senior 

Improvement Adviser - West Kent Primary School Improvement The Education People Tel German 
Head of Service Primary School Improvement.  

Enjoy your weekend and we will see you all on Monday! 



  

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team 

Personal Development 

 In our school we are not only committed to your child’s academic growth but also their personal 

development. We want to grow amazing children who care about each other and make a difference 

in the world we live in. This starts with our daily assemblies/acts of collective worship. We learn 

about each other, British values, current affairs, and how to live and thrive in our world which is 

underpinned by our PRIDE values. We also have weekly lessons in PSHE that all help children to grow 

as individuals ensuring it’s applicable to their lives, and also examples throughout history and in 
society today. 

Fundraising 

 

Next week our school council and house captains will be busy organising 2 fundraising events across 
the school. Both events are on Friday 18th March.  

First up, Red Nose Day. We are asking children to come into school wearing a red accessory  with 

their school uniform for a suggested donation of £1. (Possible accessories could include a red nose, a 

red hat, red socks etc). This money will go to the Comic Relief Charity.   

Secondly, the refugee crisis in Ukraine. We are asking children to bring in 'pennies' (1p and 2p) which 

we will use to spell out the word 'peace' before giving the donations to the Disasters Emergency 

Committee (DEC) which is a multi-charity organisation who coordinate raising aid in times of 

overseas humanitarian crisis.  



International Women's Day: Tuesday 8th March 

 

International Women’s Day is an annual event which celebrates women and all of their 

achievements over the world. In our Monday Pride Values assembly we reflected on the important 

women  in our lives at  school, our local community and the world. We also explored that there are 

issues issues of inequality - both in the UK and around the world, and the importance of knowing the  
need for equality while celebrating women's achievements. 

https://youtu.be/4J_3RFW8WEM


Pride Certificates 

 



School Uniform 

 

All children are required to wear School uniform and we are grateful for parental support in ensuring 

our children are always smartly dressed. We believe our uniform, which is economical and practical, 

adds greatly to the ethos of our School. It identifies children as members of our community, one in 

which they can take pride and for which they can assume a personal responsibility. We  will continue 

to send letters home to parents if their child has the incorrect school uniform. Thank you for your 

co-operation in ensuring your children are in the correct uniform.  

School Photo: please ensure that your children are in full winter uniform. 



Attendance Requirements 

 

In line with our attendance policy children need to attend school within our stated hours; this is a 
legal requirement. 

Should a child need to be picked up early for a genuine reason e.g. a medical appointment, the 

school office needs to be informed 24 hours in advance and evidence provided. In the case of   a 

genuine emergency, a member of the senior leadership team will be informed and will speak to you 
on arrival. 

  

Many thanks for your support with this matter. 



EYFS 

 

This week, EYFS have enjoyed their first school outing, visiting Staplehurst library.  The children all 

walked to the library beautifully and were a credit to our school.  Once in the library  we were met by 

the librarians who explained how the library works and read us a story.  Again the children made us 

proud, listening attentively and answering questions.  Each class was then given a class library card 

so we could choose some books to borrow.  The librarians then showed us how to check out our 

books.  The children thoroughly enjoyed their visit and are looking forward to returning to choose 
more books. 

Following our successful OFSTED result, today we welcomed EYFS staff from Sandling School in 

Maidstone to share how we learn in Staplehurst EYFS.  The children  enjoyed sharing our learning 

environment and their own learning with our visitors.   



 

 

 



 

 



Year 1 

 

In science year 1 have been continuing their learning of materials.  Today they investigated the 

properties of 2 different materials  - a plastic pot and a metal spoon, and then sorted the properties 

in to a Venn diagram. 

 



Year 2 

 

This week, Year 2 sorted food packaging and made decisions as to whether a food was a healthy 

food or unhealthy food. They looked at food labels and were taught about the 'traffic light system' 

on the packaging. They also sorted the foods into the major food groups.  

 



 

 

 



 

Year 3 

 

This week, in Science we were looking at the different types of rocks and how they are formed. We 

spent some time identifying and deciding if the rocks were metamorphic, sedimentary or igneous. 
We used our understanding of the features of each type of rock to make our decision.  



 

 

 



 

 



Year 4  

 

Year 4 have continued to develop their knowledge of computer coding using 2Code on Purple Mash. 

They used algorithms to give commands to objects, change backgrounds and add sounds. They 
combined their knowledge to create an airfield with moving planes. 

 

In addition, Year 4 have been learning about shade and tone in art, as part of their work on Henri 

Rousseau.  Pupils learnt the terms hue, shade, tone and tint, then mixed green with black and white 

paint to create different shades and tones. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



Year 5  

 

Year 5 have been enjoying some very exciting street dance lessons with Mrs Rivenberg. This week 

they have been working in groups to choreograph their own motifs and develop them using changes 

of levels, direction or dynamics. We are looking forward to seeing what the finished result will look 
like! 

 



 

 



Year 6  

 

This term Year 6 are focusing on the following question during History lessons:  

How has the world become more accepting of diversity over the last 100 years? 

This week the children enjoyed learning about the Montgomery Bus Boycott and the Bristol Boycott 

before exploring similarities and differences between them both.  

“We have been learning about Civil Rights in History. This week we have been finding out about the 

Bristol Bus Boycott and the Montgomery Bus Boycott. I’ve enjoyed learning about Rosa Parks and 

Guy Bailey and what they did. It has been so interesting to find out more about changes in racial 

equality in Britain and the USA.” – Riley G  

“It has been really interesting learning about the boycotts and hearing about how Rosa Parks refused 

to leave her seat on the bus. It is amazing to think about the impact her actions have had on the 
world.” – Oscar T  



 

 



 

Y6 Transition Tip #1 

If you haven’t already done so, think about how you can help your child to be more independent: at 

home, do they put clothes away/ complete simple jobs like making their own bed or sandw iches/ 
make hot drinks etc.? 

Ask who else is going to the same school and encourage friendships. These may not be the children 

your child usually socialises with but it is always good to have a familiar face in the first few weeks. 
Remind your child that they will make new friends when they start their new school.  

Music 

 



 

1 - Great work from Year 3 this week learning how to improvise using just 3 notes on tuned percussion instruments. After 
practicing as a class, the children then performed solos, attempting to keep to the beat at all times. 

 

 

2 - Choir. 

We have once again begun practicing for the Young Voices Concert at the O2 for our rescheduled date of May 5th 2022. It is 
really important now for those children coming, that they try to learn the dance moves and words from memory. Each week 

I will be setting this task for just two songs at a time. Please ask your child which are the chosen songs for the week and 
encourage them to learn them. There's nothing like a good old singalong in the car on a long journey to reinforce lyrics!!  

Thanks for your support with this. I will send out all the finer details of the trip before the Easter break.  

Mrs Seal. 



PTA 

 

 



 

 



Follow us on Twitter  https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 

https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch


Helping Hands - Supporting households facing financial hardship as a 

direct result of COVID-19 

 



Football Five Star 

 

Football Five Star - Easter Soccer School Dates! 

7th and 8th April 2022 9.45am - 3.30pm at the Jubilee Playing Field Staplehurst TN12 ODS 

£20 per day  

10% discount for the 2nd sibling if booked together.  

Book now to secure your child’s place 

 

 

Days will consist of technical training, tournaments and oodles of fun along with prizes and medals 
to be won  


